Suburban Library Cooperative

System Managers Meeting

Wednesday, November 12, 2008

9:30 AM
FYI 
Darlene wanted to remind everybody that there is now a shelf at SLC with mail box slots for each library. Whenever the library comes to SLC they can check to see if there is anything to pick up. She also asked that libraries let her know when they need more white TO: in-transit slips instead of making copies themselves. 

MeLCat
MLC has been noticing e-resources being merged with regular book records. SLC will begin working on a form for libraries to decide what locations allow holds or not. More information about this will be brought up at a future meeting. 

CLL asked if she should say “no” to those items on the MeLCat User Profile Changes Memo from November 4 that her library does not use anyway. For libraries that do not use all of the user profiles listed in the memo, they can definitely say no, or leave that profile blank. 
Delivery

There is a new delivery committee. Recently, Eli of Trinity Delivery asked for a pay increase in order to deliver inter-delivery materials amongst SLC libraries. The committee decided not to pay him extra for this service - at this time. All such materials will have to be picked up at SLC (during System Managers’ meetings). However, the general consensus was that everybody was satisfied, for the most part, with our new delivery system.
LEN and CLL ran out of bins and would like to know if there are spare bins to pass along. All bins have been distributed. SLC will look into a solution.
RAY asked about the turn-around delivery time. It is four days right now. ARM commented that it is four days but not the two days we originally talked about delivery being.  SLC will also look into this.
WCV asked if the delivery company has a calendar to know when each library is closed. The delivery came on Election Day when WCV was closed. SLC will make sure that they have an up-to-date calendar with the libraries’ hours. 

SLC just wanted to remind library staff to be mindful when packing materials. Make sure in-transit slips are securely placed inside the materials with rubber bands around the item(s).

RAY noticed that some libraries are putting an H under the library initials on the in-transit slip, which is helpful. LWM has noticed some libraries accidentally putting their patrons holds with the patron’s name written on the slip into delivery bins. 

SLC is not longer seeing old library codes being written on the in-transit slips, which is a good thing!
Two NEW items on the AGENDA:
RFID
Group 1 (TPL, SHL, SBL, LEN) –Chris put in the order 10 days ago for this group. The expected delivery of the stations will be in the beginning of December. 3M will install the pads for the libraries and provide training. When this group is ¾ done Chris will order the gates, which 3M will install. Recently, Chris found out that tags had to be ordered in rolls of 3,000 so tags were rounded up to the 3,000 mark. Libraries may notice they will be getting more tags than they originally ordered (SLC will be paying for these additional tags). When group one is finished, the next group will begin this process, and so on. The schedule (which can be flexible) is projected to finish in 2010. 
In-Transit List

Since we no longer have Pro-Med delivery, the delivery committee wants SLC to have something to bring to Pro-Med for any lost charges the libraries have leftover. Therefore, Charlie has run a new report for items missing in-transit 3/26/08-10/1/08. There are now only 487 items on this list. Just like last time, each library will need to check their shelves for every item on the list. The libraries should be done checking their shelves by the January 13, 2009 system managers’ meeting. The libraries can access this report in the reports directory ran on 11/3/08 at 15:21. The title is “List Transit 3/26-10/1.” The ownership is Reports. In the meantime, do not put any of these items to missing if you want to try to get Pro-Med to pay you for the lost items.
Cataloging

There was nothing to discuss about cataloging at this time.

Round Robin
RSV has a new videogame collection and patrons may only check out one Nintendo Wii videogame at a time. It will automatically block the patron from trying to check out more. 
SLC (Chris) has created a new ILL form for library staff to test out. He has received lots of positive feedback on this form. Therefore, he will keep both forms up so that staff can use either form A or form Beta for ILL requests.
ARM has new carpet that is beautiful!

CLL and RAY had no problems while testing the in-transit wizard for the last few months. LEN also was testing it and while she didn’t exactly have problems with it, she found it clunky with too many steps at times.  Therefore, it was decided that SLC libraries can continue using the discharge wizard for in-transit items instead. SLC thanked those libraries for taking the time to test the in-transit wizard.

SHL has four pages of lost items for one book. They wanted to know if they can dump this information. However, if an item has something attached to it (i.e. bill) it cannot be deleted. The staff will need to manually go in and modify/remove bills for each record before these records can be deleted. 
The question came up if staff can send an item to discard directly after a bill is paid. CHE said yes. This is what they do, as well as a few other libraries. This gets rid of the item but it still exists for statistical or log scan reasons.  ARM asked why we would send them to discard instead of delete. Items can be deleted but once deleted they are gone forever. No back information can be found for that item. For example, CHE uses the discard lists to give to the librarians if they want to replace these titles.
TPL has over 6,000 items on lost or assumed lost status. She would like those cleaned up but Sirsi said this would have to be done manually. SLC to check into the abovementioned questions with Sirsi - just as a follow-up.
All of the libraries’ passwords have been changed but two libraries (at the time of the meeting). Please see Charlie if there are any questions about the passwords.
SCS asked that slcstaff@libcoop.net be sure to leave responses that they are working on a question just so library staff will know they are not forgotten. SLC will definitely do this.  SLC just asked staff to remember to email slcstaff or call the main computer room number at 586-685-5755 instead of an individual, just in case that person is out of the office. Of course, if you have been working with an individual on something, it is fine to email them. SLC just wants to make sure no messages are missed. 

Finally, SLC asks that library staff NOT give out SLC numbers to patrons. Recently, SLC has been getting calls from patrons regarding questions that should be answered at their local library. The patrons said library staff gave them SLC’s number. 

Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, December 9 at 9:30 AM at SLC.

The meeting adjourned at 10:30 AM.

Present: 

Marti Murawski (LWM), Elizabeth Erlich (MCL), Diane Burgeson (SBL), Lynn Minor (CHE), Joann Hoffmeyer (LEN), Annette Goike (MPL), Suzanne Graham (RAY), Cathy Les (SHL), Gloria Pierce (SHL), Nicole Laviolette (SCS), Rita Valade (RSV), Ronna Gillis (HPW), Kathy McKinney (TPL), Michele McQuaid (TPL), Pat Price (EPL), Oksana Urban (WPL), Margaret Smith (ARM), Rebecca Cousineau (FRA), Debbie Larson (MTC), Vicki Bernieri (CLL), Chris Frezza (SLC), Charlie Nocita (SLC), Lauren Boggs (SLC), Amy Shaughnessy (SLC).

